PUBLIC BUDGET HEARING - Monday, August 10, 2020, 7:00 pm.

Plevna Community Center

Mayor Benner called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Councilmen present were Jordan Hoffman, Kyle Vennes, and Gary Thielen.

Also present: Krista Nemitz, Clerk/Treasurer

Rick Schell, Water Operator

Corrine Sander, Wastewater Operator

Mark Thielen, Container Site

Operator

Members of the public present: Shawn Sander, Nick Schumacher

- The council reviewed the FY 2021 budget with the Town Clerk/Treasurer. There was discussion that the Town was previously awarded a \$25,000 grant for town beautification. The Clerk will do some research into where the funds were deposited. The councilmen will inquire with local businesses to get bids for replacing some sidewalks along Main Street. The General Fund has some additional money that can be used toward the sidewalk project.
- The Town Clerk brought it to the attention of the Councilmen that in the coming years, once the excess money has been spent out of the General Fund, the General Fund will be short on revenue sources. The Town did receive some Oil and Gas money, but it will not be considered a consistent source of income. The Water Fund revenues are expected to come up short by \$5,800. There is enough excess money from previous years to cover the difference. The Sewer and Garbage funds balanced out.
- Resolution #170 Mill Levy of 95.33 mills and adoption of the final budget year 2021.

A motion was made by Councilman Thielen, seconded by Councilman Hoffman to adopt the FY20/21 Budget, and approve Resolution #170.

Aye: 3

Nay: 0

Absent: 1

Abstain: 0

Carried: 3:1

Having no further business Mayor Benner adjourned the meeting at 7:19 p.m.

Town Clerk – Krista Nemitz

Mayor - William E. Benner